



Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400 Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President
I. Susan Kattula, Vice President
Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary
Carl Weckerle, Treasurer
Leah A. Berdy, Trustee
Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee
Brian White, Trustee

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

August 22, 2021

Dear WCS Community,

Based on changing conditions, Warren Consolidated Schools will NOW require masks be worn by students and staff indoors for all Pre-K-12 schools and on our school buses. This is effective Monday, August 23, 2021, and includes ALL indoor athletics, fine arts, and extra-curricular activities such as practices, rehearsals, games, and areas like band rooms and locker rooms.

As you may be aware, a growing chorus of health experts has called for universal masking in schools, which now includes the Michigan Chapter of the American Association of Pediatrics (miaap.org).

MIAAP is a highly respected organization of Michigan pediatricians, many of whom practice right in our area and who strongly ENDORSE safe and effective infection control procedures to protect children and adolescents including masks:

"During the COVID-19 pandemic, use of face masks should continue until the child or adolescent is considered <u>fully vaccinated</u> – two weeks after receipt of the final COVID-19 vaccine dose."

Given the vaccine is not yet available for children younger than 12 years old and many live with older siblings, the spread of Covid-19, and the more contagious DELTA variant, remain a significant concern. This is especially important as cases are increasing just as schools are returning to full-time, in-person learning this fall.

With this new information, we have extended the deadline to Wednesday, August 25, 2021, at 4:00pm for families to decide whether they want in-person or virtual learning. Both options are available for students regardless of how you previously registered.

If you have any questions, please contact your child's school or visit <u>wcskids.net</u> for more information. I appreciate your patience as we work through this pandemic. Thank you for your continued support!

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent





22 أغسطس/ آب 2021

عزيزي WCS المجتمع ،

استنادا إلى الظروف المتغيرة، سوف تتطلب مدارس وارن الموحدة الأن ارتداء أقنعة من قبل الطلاب والموظفين في الداخل لجميع مدارس ما قبل K-12 وعلى حافلات مدرستنا. يسري هذا الأمر يوم الاثنين 23 أغسطس 2021، ويشمل جميع ألعاب القوى الداخلية والفنون الجميلة والأنشطة اللاصفية مثل الممارسات والبروفات والألعاب ومناطق مثل غرف الفرق وغرف خلع الملابس.

كما قد تكون على علم، دعت جوقة متزايدة من خبراء الصحة إلى الإخفاء الشامل في المدارس، والذي يتضمن الآن فرع ميشيغان للجمعية الأمريكية لطب الأطفال(miaap.org).

MIAAP هي منظمة تحظى باحترام كبير من أطباء الأطفال ميشيغان، وكثير منهم ممارسة الحق في منطقتنا والذين يؤيدون بقوة إجراءات مكافحة العدوى آمنة وفعالة لحماية الأطفال والمراهقين بمافي ذلك أقنعة:

"خلال جائحة COVID-19، ينبغي أن يستمر استخدام أقنعة الوجه حتى يتم اعتبار الطفل أو المراهق ملقحين بالكامل - بعد أسبو عين من تلقى الجرعة النهائية من لقاح COVID-19. "

وبالنظر إلى أن اللقاح غير متوفر بعد للأطفال الذين تقل أعمار هم عن 12 عاما ويعيش العديد منهم مع أشقاء أكبر سنا، فإن انتشار فيروس كوفيد-19، والبديل الأكثر عدوى في دلتا، لا يزالان مصدر قلق كبير. وتكون هذه الزيادة هامة بشكل خاص مع تزايد الحالات في الوقت الذي تعود فيه المدارس إلى التعلم شخصيا بدوام كامل في خريف هذا العام.

مع هذه المعلومات الجديدة، قمنا بتمديد الموعد النهائي إلى الأربعاء 25 أغسطس 2021، في الساعة 4:00 مساء للعائلات لتقرر ما إذا كانت تريد التعلم شخصيا أو افتراضيا. كلا الخيارين متاحان للطلاب بغض النظر عن كيفية تسجيلك مسبقا.

إذا كان لديك أي أسئلة، يرجى الاتصال بمدرسة طفلك أو زيارة wcskids.net للحصول على مزيد من المعلومات. وأنا أقدر صبركم ونحن نعمل من خلال هذا الوباء. شكرا لدعمكم المستمر!

خلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوا، دكتوراه

Robert & Giremon